

<u>Newsletter Spring Term</u> <u>Friday 24th January 2025</u>



Dear Parents and Carers,

This week we have seen lots of creativity going on in school. This includes super creative writing to Yoga to sewing and model building using different joining techniques. Great effort and trialling out of new skills everyone! We have also had started a big push on handwriting and the correct formation of letters. We will be communicating more about this in the coming weeks but please encourage your children to take care with their presentation of work and to form their letters correctly.

You will notice the newsletter only has one notice on it this week. This is a letter from the police as we are still experiencing parking problems outside school even though 5 parents recently received penalty notices. Please take time to read this letter regarding this serious matter. Remember abiding by the rules will help to keep all the children and adults in our school family safe.

Kind regards, Mr Blackburn.



St John's Stars



Juwayriyyah
Nusaybah
<mark>Khadijah</mark>
Eesa
Zaynab
Ayesha
Ismaeel
Inaaya



Weekly Attendance

91%
93%
<mark>95%</mark>
94%
95%
93%
96%
93%



Dewsbury police station Aldams Road Dewsbury WF12 8AR

Tel: Fax: Email:

kirklees

Your Ref:

Our Ref: January 2025

Dear Parent/Guardian

We are writing to you as a Parent or guardian of a child who attends this school due to the number of complaints that we have received regarding parking issues outside the school.

School Parking has become such an issue that we have had to write this letter.

The majority of Parents /Guardians Walk their children to the school but for those who need to travel by car please consider the people you are disrupting due to inconsiderate and often dangerous parking.

Drivers should NOT stop or even drop off or pick up on "SCHOOL_KEEP -CLEAR" markings Even 5 seconds of inconsiderate parking causes a problem.

Drivers should park well clear of the school entrances.

A stationary car can prevent a driver seeing a child crossing the road. This could be your child.

Don't be pressured by bad weather into parking too close to the school- better to have a wet coat than a visit to A&E.

Inconsiderate drivers who park their vehicles wholly or partially on the pavement not only can cause danger to pedestrians but also commit an offence of obstruction.

Think about access for mothers with prams and pushchairs and people in wheelchairs.

Pavements are not constructed to take the weight of vehicles.

The local authority may make a claim against you for damage to the footpath.

You only visit the school twice per day so think about the quality of life for the residents who live around the school area. Parking across or near driveways obstructs the views of those trying to manoeuvre in and out of them. When residents have asked people blocking their drives to move, they have often been met with verbal abuse. This is Anti-Social and unacceptable.

We would appreciate your co-operation in reducing the number of calls we receive in relation to parking issues at the school. Should we continue to receive these calls we will have no other option other than to enforce the law resulting in a parking fine with the local authority.

Please be polite to staff when they request you to move your vehicle.

Thank You Pcso 169 Kaye

Dewsbury Neighbourhood Policing Team